Alexandria Selectmen's Meeting Minutes May 18, 2021

- ❖ Members Present: George Tuthill, Chet Caron and Robert Piehler
- ❖ The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
- The minutes for May 4, 2021 were approved
- ❖ Items Reviewed & Signed
 - Building Notification: Michael & Beth Moore Map 414 Lot 147
 - Notice of Intent to Cut Wood: Map 418 Lot 67 et al, Donald Towle
 - > Timber Tax: Towle M418 L67 et al
 - Abatement: Adjustment to correctly apply elderly exemption Map 418 Lot 149
 - Abatement: Adjustment to timber tax bill Map 418 Lot 144
 - > 2021 MS-535 Financial Report of the Budget

Business

- > The Selectmen reappointed Merry Ruggirello to the Alexandria Conservation Commission.
- The Selectmen discussed concerns that the Cemetery Sexton has been having difficulties with a property owner allowing access to remove a fallen tree from the access area to Tucker Cemetery on Shem Valley Road. The Cemetery Trustees will be looking further into the right of way access for the cemetery.
- ➤ The Selectmen discussed a resident's concern about the lack of a sign for Moonlight Road. Moonlight Road is a private road. The Selectmen expressed concerns about the lack of sign being a safety issue; the Selectmen authorized purchasing a sign for Moonlight Road. The Selectmen also will look into whether there are laws pertaining to road signs on private roads.
- Mr. Tuthill provided an overview of the informative work session that the Selectmen had with the Trustee of Trust Funds, Cemetery Trustees, and Alexandria Recreation Advisory Council. There will be an article in the Alexandria Today Newsletter for June with information about the Alexandria Village School and the Alexandria Recreation Advisory Council.
- Kerry Rockwell expressed concerns that all members of the Transfer Station Siting Committee were not invited to attend a walk through of the new transfer station property. Mr. Tuthill explained that the point of the meeting with the engineer at the site was to look at road access options for gravel excavation with Paul Sirard and the engineer as well as to bring Mr. Sirard up to date on the project area. They also reviewed various site plan options. Once the engineer has drafted site plans, they will be brought to the committee for review. Ms. Rockwell expressed concerns that permitting for gravel is being done before permitting for the new transfer station. It was explained that the permitting for gravel excavation and transfer station siting will both be worked on and that gravel extracted from the site will be used in creating the site for the transfer station.

Public meeting adjourned at 6:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant